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On the Offense for Defensible Space

By Cathy Dausman

Tree limbs hanging over a roofis a no-no.
ur years into the latest California drought, wild-
land fires present a nearly year-round threat. The
same vegetation that allows Lamorinda to call itself
“semi-rural” is now bone dry.

What's to stop a wildland fire from knocking at
your door? Without preventative measures, the answer
is very little.

With an ounce of prevention in mind, I volunteered
my home exterior for inspection by the Moraga-Orinda
Fire District. The assessment took an hour, cost nothing,
and Ilearned alot. Belated apologies to my neighbor, who
panicked when three uniformed fire department person-
nel arrived unannounced (to him) at my house!

In the last year or two, MOFD fire marshal Kathy
Leonard and two deputies, district aides Steven Woods
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and Jessica Mislang, have completed more than 50 ex-
terior home inspections. Leonard is quick to point out

this is a voluntary program, an assessment, not an in-
spection. The purpose is to inform and educate, not cite
or fine, she emphasized.

“We offer inspections all year long,” said Leonard,
“but the ‘push’is from February to [the weed abatement
deadline] June 15

Before the trio reached the steps of our 45-year-
old ranch house, they began their size-up, examining
whether my landscape vegetation had a sufficient
amount of space between plantings and the house itself.

Proper separation would prevent a brush fire from
leapfrogging from grasses to bushes and into trees. I
asked if one decorative tree needed its lower branches

trimmed, or limbed up. The tree was adequately set
back from the house so Leonard said no, although she
suggested I trim a few errant limbs reaching toward our
roofline. My foundation landscape (camellias, azaleas
and rhododendron) was encroaching on the house.
Woods suggested I clear a one or two foot space be-
tween the plants and the house. He noted our double
pane windows would protect against the radiant heat
from an outside fire igniting anything inside, like cur-
tains or furniture set close to the windows.

Next on the list: inspecting our old and battered
wire mesh foundation vents. The vents allow foundation
air circulation, but where air enters, so can hot embers.

Leonard explained that homes adjacent to wild-
land fires might appear to be unaffected but could
quickly burn to the ground from ember intrusion. In-
stalling newer vents sounded like money well spent.

“Keep that space clear of leaves,” Mislang said,
spotting an odd triangular space where the garage
roofline abutted the house. Woods suggested replacing
aportion of our new backyard gate with a piece of com-
posite wood trim, isolating the wooden fence from the
wooden siding. Then the trio spotted half-empty paint
cans I had set out to recycle, leaving them temporarily
baking in the hot sun — how embarrassing!

More embarrassment followed when Leonard
spotted marine batteries we have stored underneath our
eaves. The battery cache is intended to provide emer-
gency power; I never realized they might become a fire
hazard.

Leonard, Woods and Mislang approved of our
enclosed, artificial back deck, but they did point out
tree branches arching dangerously close to our roof.
Although the roof was a fire-retardant composite,
there were leaves aplenty choking our gutter screens.
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